
WAC 390-16-240  Earmarked contributions—Definition and use.  (1) 
Earmarked contributions, as that term is used in RCW 42.17A.270 and 
42.17A.460, means any contribution given to an intermediary or con-
duit, either a political committee, candidate or third party, with a 
designation, instruction, or encumbrance, whether direct or indirect, 
express or implied, oral or written, which is intended to result in or 
which does result in all or any part of the contribution being made to 
or for the promotion of a certain candidate, state official, or ballot 
proposition.

(2) For purposes of RCW 42.17A.405 and 42.17A.410, an earmarked 
contribution is deemed to be for the promotion of, and attributable to 
any limit applicable to the candidate, authorized committee, bona fide 
political party, caucus of the state legislature or political commit-
tee designated by the original contributor.

(3) If an earmarked contribution is given to an intermediary or 
conduit to be spent on behalf of a candidate and the entire amount 
given is not used for this purpose, the remainder of the contribution 
shall be given to the designated candidate unless its use is redesig-
nated by the original contributor. If the conduit or intermediary ex-
ercises any direction or control over the use of the remainder of the 
contribution, then the amount of the remainder shall be considered a 
contribution from the original contributor and the conduit or interme-
diary to the recipient.

(4) The intermediary or conduit receiving the earmarked contribu-
tion shall notify the candidate or political committee for whose use 
or benefit the contribution is designated within two business days af-
ter receipt of the contribution.

(5) If an earmarked contribution is refused by the designated re-
cipient candidate or political committee, the earmarked contribution 
must be returned by the intermediary or conduit to the original con-
tributor within five business days of refusal.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 42.17A.110(1) and 2018 c 304. WSR 18-24-074, 
§ 390-16-240, filed 11/30/18, effective 12/31/18. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 42.17A.110. WSR 17-03-028, § 390-16-240, filed 1/6/17, effective 
2/6/17; WSR 12-03-002, § 390-16-240, filed 1/4/12, effective 2/4/12. 
Statutory Authority: RCW 42.17.370. WSR 93-16-064, § 390-16-240, filed 
7/30/93, effective 8/30/93; WSR 91-14-041, § 390-16-240, filed 
6/27/91, effective 7/28/91.]
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